ELMSWOOD SURGERY
PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING


Wednesday September 8th 2021 at 6.30pm
Attendees: Sue Tribe, Gillian Haymes, Laura Archer, Suzanna van Schaick, Dave Groom, Pauline Sault, Emma Rowe, Rose Thompson, Tony Stock and Amanda Roberts
Apologies: Derek Huett, Charlie Wilson, Irfan Malik
Primary Care Networks

Thanks to Tony for his research.  Sue has not had a response to her letter seeking patient input at a PCN level but Emma tells us Petra will be contacting us.  Sherrington Park and Sherwood Rise PPG chairs have contacted Sue, however.  

Flu Clinic (see our surgery’s news also) 
This is still hoped to be on the 2nd but supplies are slightly delayed and Emma may have to rearrange with a week’s notice.  Sue, Suzanna, Laura, Amanda and Gill have volunteered to help with marshalling.
Surgery personnel changes

We have a new male receptionist, Arran.  Dr Rami Samu is already doing four sessions a week and will become a partner on 20th September.  We also have access to a first contact Physiotherapist and have a pharmacist who does the medicine reviews for patients.

Blood bottle shortages (see our surgery’s news also)
There is hope this may possibly resolve by 17th September.  Blood bottles cannot be recycled.

Booster shots for covid  
No decision has been made nationally about who should receive boosters.  They cannot be given before 6 months have elapsed from the second dose.  They will be given at Hucknall Health Centre (on Saturdays) and the Forest.  Maybe even some pop-up clinics at Elmswood.

Phone system

This is working well (apart from one day when there was a glitch).

Consultations

Face to face consultations with doctors are increasing.  Most people like the opportunity to speak to the doctor by telephone but this may be followed up with a face to face if necessary.  Taking a photograph for triage can be tricky and a partner is a useful asset.  But a face to face would be available as an alternative.
Our surgery news
There is a global shortage of BD blood test tubes that we normally use in the Practice.  At the moment stock levels in the Practice are good, however we will be following national guidance to not do blood tests for non-essential purposes such as NHS Health checks.  Blood tests required for chronic diseases such as diabetes or for clinical need will not be affected.  The NHS is sourcing alternative blood test tubes and we will update if anything changes.
 
Can you volunteer as a marshall? We are also running a “Super Saturday” flu clinic on 2nd October  from 9am – 4pm and could do with some support directing patients and making sure the car park doesn’t become too congested.  Lunch will be provided .
We are still awaiting guidance re: co-administration of covid and flu jabs. As we have no confirmed delivery day for covid jabs, we have been asked to roll out the flu jabs as soon as possible so patients aren’t left waiting to have both at the same time.  Planning is ongoing to provide covid clinics from a central site locally – namely Hucknall Road Medical Centre, but when our practice manager, Emma, knows more she will share with the group.
Important information regarding your personal data
As a member of the Elmswood Surgery Patient Group we keep a record of your name and contact details.  This information is held on a password protected database on  Mailchimp, accessed only by the secretary of Elmswood Surgery Patient Group (currently Amanda Roberts).  Your data is not shared with any other organisations/ institutions.  The Elmswood Surgery Patient Group will use your email address to communicate with you generally twice monthly (to notify you of the forthcoming meeting arrangements and subsequently what happened in that meeting). With those mailings will be details of other health and social news we hope might be of interest.  We may very occasionally contact you at other times when we are seeking your assistance.  If you wish to unsubscribe from these emails, and therefore cancel your membership with us, then you can do so at any time:  click “unsubscribe” at the bottom of this email.
  You are welcome to contact us if you have any questions about this.
Our next meetings (likely to be virtual for the foreseeable): 
· Friday October 8th 2021 at 2pm
· Wednesday November 10th 2021 at 6.30pm AGM
· Friday December 3rd  2021 at 2pm
Hope to see you at any of our meetings which all take place in the meeting room upstairs at Elmswood Surgery.  Please expect the meeting to be an hour and a half.  Please note that the surgery closes at 6.30pm, so you need to arrive a few minutes before the start time of the evening sessions.
In the news
Health data
Understanding the risks of health data use: https://understandingpatientdata.org.uk/how#what-are-the-risks-
[image: image1][image: image2]
1

